
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting 
 

The Regular Monthly Business Meeting was held at 6:30 p.m. Bro. Billy Compton served as 
moderator.  
 
The following minutes were recorded by the church clerk, Charlotte Benningfield: 
 
May 4, 2022 
Bro. Billy Compton called the meeting to order.  
 
The minutes stood approved, with the addition of “estimated” being added to the renovation 
cost of $360,000. 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented by Andrea Morrison.  
 
Committee/Department Reports 
 
Youth: Bro. Billy reported this group is meeting each Sunday night with various activities. 
They visited with church members at The Village and stopped by 5-Star for snacks last 
week. Wanda Buckler has been generously providing food for the group. Cameron Edwards, 
potential youth minister, has been meeting with them.  
 
Sunday School: Josh Veatch reported 94 in attendance this past Sunday.  
Josh Veatch and Kelsey Livers are conducting Children’s Church downstairs for ages 3 – 1st 
grade. They have 9 in attendance.  
 
Trustees: Don Veatch reported bids were received for mowing of the parsonage lawn. 
Lanham and Son had the winning bid. They will have an item for New Business. 
 
Transportation: Sam Graham reported the bus went back on the road with the Youth outing 
last Sunday, and they plan to use it monthly. It will be cleaned in the near future so let them 
know if your group wants to use it.  
Connie Graham asked if they would provide a driver, and Sam responded, “Yes”. 
 



Security: Sam Graham reminds the team that the next meeting will be May 26th at 6:00. 
Please call if you need help with security for an event. 
 
Deacons: Mark Carney reported 6 Deacons and the Pastor were present at their last meeting. 
They met with the insurance agent tonight. They have no new business. 
 
Vision 24: Josh Veatch reported that Church members voted Sunday, May 1st, to proceed 
with renovation at an estimated cost of $360,000. The Renovation Committee will meet 
tonight.  
 
W.M.U.: Did not meet last month.  
 
Personnel: Jim Sabo reported they will have two recommendations in New Business. 
 
Unfinished Business: The HVAC system adjustments have helped with our noise problem in 
the sanctuary.  
 
New Business: Jim Sabo, Jr. Representing the Personnel Committee, made a motion we 
employ Kathy Snow for the Minister of Music position, at a salary of $12,000 per year. 
David England amended this to be tabled until May 15, 2022 for a congregational vote. 
Second by Mark Speer. Motion carried.  
 
Jim Sabo, Jr. representing the Personnel Committee, made a motion we employ Cameron 
Edwards for the Minister of Youth position at a salary of $8,349. Seconded by Mark Speer. 
Jennifer Bland voted to table the motion until May 15, 2022 for a congregational vote. 
Seconded by Sam Graham.  
 
The Personnel Committee continues to search for a Children’s Minister.  
 
Don Veatch, representing the Trustees, made a motion to sell the lawn mower. Bids will be 
received for one month on the Dixie Chopper, with 234 hours, 27 horsepower, and 60” cut. 
Motion carried.  
 
Josh Veatch, representing the Cemetery Committee, made a motion we increase the amount 
paid to Lanham & Sons by $5 per cemetery per mowing due to increases in gas prices. We 
will now pay $245 per mowing of four cemeteries instead of $225. Motion carried.  
 
Mark Speer made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Jessica Veatch. Motion carried.  
  
 
 


